
 
 

 
DATE:  July 12, 2012 NUMBER: 12-08 

 

 
TO:         ALL PROVIDERS PARTICIPATING IN THE NEW MEXICO MEDICAID PROGRAM  

 

FROM:    JULIE B. WEINBERG, DIRECTOR, MEDICAL ASSISTANCE DIVISION 

 

SUBJECT:  CLARIFICATION ON REPORTING OF PRESENT ON ADMISSION                

                         INDICATOR 

 

The New Mexico Medicaid program would like to clarify some information that was given in a 

previous Supplement, 12-05 “Reporting Referring/Prescribing/Ordering Providers, Reporting of 

Provider Preventable Conditions, and Provider Terminations”.  On page 5 of that Supplement, we 

stated the following:  

 Electronic Claims 

Using the 837I, submit the POA indicator in segment K3 in the 2300 loop, data element K301. 

 

We would like to clarify that this information applies to the HIPAA 4010 format.  For the HIPAA 

5010 format, a new field, 2300 HI, has been created for POA indicators.  The POA indicators will 

follow the diagnosis code in the appropriate 5010 version 837i 2300 HI segment. 

 

If you have questions regarding the above information, you may contact the Medicaid Program 

Benefits Bureau at (505) 827-3171. 

 

We appreciate your participation in the Medicaid program. 
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